YOUTH MEETING

NOVEMBER 19, 2008

Meeting was called to order at 7:05.  Present were: Stu Yetter, Jim Tornatore, John Kaufman, Jacia Weiss Donnelly, Jessica Head, Martin Wilcox, Cindy Herrick, Becky Randall, Dale Larson, Mertie Pozzi, and Tracey Cucci. 

Annual reports for Summer Recreation, Richford program and NTYL, budget and trial balance reports distributed.  Jacia Donnelly reviewed annual report and discussed activities.  Discussion of participation of children from Richford and transportation issues, and desire to compromise with suggestions of blending the programs.  

Dale Larson reviewed NTYL report, and noted towns are not differentiated, based on address.  Discussion of insurance and Richford dropping out of program.  Richford had budgeted $400 but received no request for payment, was informed of letter from Steve Kotula dated October 3, 2007 stating Richford would not participate in youth league.  Voucher created for $400 budgeted amount.  Richford also has $400 allotted in next year’s budget.

Discussion of Richford having a team, use of field, and concession stand.  Discussion of having under 9 level  (which does not travel outside district) using Richford field, Dale Larson to bring up to board.  Discussion of purchased land at Richford park, offered for use and suggestions requested.  Further discussion of recreation program issues and ways to get Richford involved.  Suggestion made to ask for volunteer bus drivers as bus driver union involved in community service.  Jacia Donnelly to contact Bob Messersmith, union president. 

Discussion of budget surplus and state cuts.  Mertie Pozzi to prepare next year’s budget.  

Appreciation given again to Richford for their support in program.  Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted

Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer

